## **Author Index**

## PO'OLEKA O HAWAII Issues Nos. 1 to 89 (1975-2020)

## Not Included: Issues Nos. 2, 3, 6, 8 and 9. To be added when copies are found and scanned.

Adcock, Col. Charles W., "The 'Makani Huila' in Hawaii," No. 21, Oct. 1980, pp. 16-17.

Anand, G. S., "Ships on Stamps," No. 42, Jan. 1986, pp. 6-9.

Anand, G. S., "Thematic Stamp Collecting," No. 43, Apr. 1986, pp. 17-18.

Apple, Russ & Peg, "Tales of Old Hawaii: Hawaiian Postal Service," No. 1, Oct. 1975, pp. 19-21.

Apple, Russ & Peg, "Tales of Old Hawaii: Island Postal Development," No.13, Oct. 1978, pp. 16-18.

Arrigo, Vince, Carol Arrigo and Patrick Culhane, "Response to the RPSL Findings," No. 80. Oct. 2004, p. 4.

Ashworth, Beth, "Christmas Island (Pacific Ocean)," No. 4, July 1976, pp. 13-22.

Ashworth, Beth & Ted, "Great Barrier Island Pigeon Post," No. 1, Oct. 1975, pp. 17-18.

Ashworth, Ted, "The Tidewater Associated Oil Company Cinderellas," No. 85, Jan. 2018, pp. 9-11.

Australia Post, "East Timor Independence Issue," (Reprint), No. 71, July 2002, p. 12.

Awong, Karen, "Reflections on Old Chinatown - Part 1," No. 49, Oct. 1994, pp. 3-4.

Bannan, Victoria, "Tropical Flowers Booklet Release," No. 59, July 1999, pp. 6-7.

Beardsley, Wallace R., "Hawaiian Headache: Is This Stamp a Genuine Imperf?" Part One of Two, No. 62, Apr. 2000, pp. 2-7.

Beardsley, Wallace R., "Hawaiian Headache: Is This Stamp a Genuine Imperf?" Part Two of Two, No. 63, July 2000, pp. 2-6.

Beardsley, Wallace R., "Results of a Study of the 6c and 10c Hawaii Provisional Government Overprint 'Color' Errors of 1893," No. 11, Apr. 1978, pp. 1-9.

Beerbower, Albert C., "The First Gas Crunch!" (Reprint), No. 23, Apr. 1981, pp. 10-12.

Besom, Dale, "Precancel Collecting," No. 28, July 1982, pp. 11-12.

Bishop, John, J., "New Zealand's First Post Office," No. 45, Oct. 1986, pp. 9-10.

Bleuler, Gordon, "From Hawaii to Texas," No. 34, Jan. 1984, pp. 13-14.

Brady, Ernest W., "Soliloquy of a Postage Stamp," No. 14, Jan. 1979, pp. 1-2.

Brew[s]ter, Geoffrey, "The Large Batnums," (Reprint), No. 68, Oct. 2001, pp. 2-35.

Brewster, Geoffrey, "New Manuscript Cancel?" No. 75, July 2003, pp. 2-3.

Brosky, George, "Hawaiian Philatelic Society Offers Expertizing Service," No. 7, Apr. 1977, p. 16.

Brown, F. W., "The Birth of a Zeppelin," No. 1, Oct. 1975, pp. 7-8.

Brown, F. W., "Polar Flight of the Graf Zeppelin (LZ-127)." No. 1, Oct. 1975, pp. 9-12.

Burk, Peter, "Hawaiian Reflections," No. 49, Oct. 1994, Inside Back Cover.

Burk, Peter, "Hawaiian Reflections – Different Stamps Have Different Meanings to Different People!" No. 53, Oct. 1995, Inside Back Cover.

Burk, Peter, "Hawaiian Reflections -- Hawaii 1935-1995," No. 50, Jan. 1995, Inside Back Cover.

Burk, Peter, "Hawaiian Reflections - Honolulu in the Suburbs," No. 51, Apr. 1995, Inside Back Cover.

Burk, Peter, "Hawaiian Reflections – A Visitor in Hawaii," No. 48, July 1994, Inside Back Cover.

Burk, Peter, "Hawaiian Reflections – What Color is the Name of a Town?" No. 52, July 1995, Inside Back Cover.

Burk, Peter W. Jr., "Commentary On: Buying-Boughten, Soon Forgotten," No. 73, Jan. 2003, Inside Back Cover.

Burns, Edward J., "Supplement No. 1 to 'Additions to Hawaiian Postal History, Volume II," No. 28, July 1982, pp. 1-4.

Burns, Edward J., "Supplement No. 2 to 'Additions to Hawaiian Postal History, Volume II," No. 38, Jan. 1985, pp. 1-5.

Burt, Randall E., "Hawaii's Stamps Were Kept in the New Vault," No. 46, Jan. 1987, pp. 3-5.

Burt, Randall E., "T. G. Thrum's Stamp Collection," No. 46, Jan. 1987, pp. 8-10.

Burt, Randall E., "Whalers' Mail in Hawaii," No. 41, Oct. 1985, pp. 4-18.

Carriker, Clyde, "An American on Pitcairn," (Excerpts), No. 19, Apr. 1980, pp. 8-9.

Carriker. Clyde, "Juan Fernandez, The Island of Alexander Selkirk and Robinson Crusoe," No. 24, July 1981, pp. 3-5.

Carriker, Clyde, "A Miniature Roessler Rocket Cover?" No. 44, July 1986, pp. 17-18.

Carriker, Clyde, "New Caledonia Fakes, Forgeries, and Other 'Funny' Stuff," No. 39, Apr. 1985, pp. 13-18.

Carriker, Clyde, "Some 'Honolulu' Pre-WWII Covers," No. 36, July 1984, pp. 10-14.

Carriker, Clyde, "Some Observations on the Company-Sponsored Naval Cachets of the 1930s," No. 45, Oct. 1986, pp. 1-8.

Carriker, Clyde, "Tin Can Mail's Chronology," No. 43, Apr. 1986, pp. 8-11.

Carriker, Clyde, "Two Odd Hawaiian Items from Long Ago," No. 37, Oct. 1984, pp. 9-15.

Carriker, Clyde, "U.S. Navy Pacific Fleet Cancels – Another Facet of Postal History," No. 34, Jan. 1984, pp. 6-12.

Cavaco, Harry, "Hawaii Meter Stamps," No. 38, Jan. 1985, p. 7.

Ceraso, Frank, "Karolien," (Reprint), No. 57, Jan. 1999, pp. 2-5.

Ceraso, Frank, "Marshal Inseln," (Reprint), No. 58, Apr. 1999, pp. 2-6.

Chang, Greg, "American Samoa Commemorative Postage Stamp," No. 62, Apr. 2000, pp. 8-9.

Chang, Greg, "Bogus Kahului Railroad Post Cards," No. 89, Jan. 2020, p. 11.

Chang, Greg, "Celebrate the Century Express Passes Through San Francisco," No. 60, Oct. 1999, pp. 2-4.

Chang, Greg, "Expertizing Q and A Session with Don Metcalf," No. 70, Apr. 2002, pp. 2-3.

Chang, Greg, "Hawaiian Philatelic Society at WESTPEX 2015," No. 82, July 2016, p. 16-17.

Chang, Greg, "The Journey of the USS Oahu," No. 84, July 2017, pp. 5-7.

Chang, Greg, "Lunar New Year Stamp First Day Ceremony," No. 61, Jan. 2000, pp. 2-4.

Chang, Greg, "PC Postage Stamps," No. 63, July 2000, pp. 7-8.

Chang, Greg, "Personal Postage," No. 64, Oct. 2000, pp. 7-8.

Chang, Greg, "Potpourri - Battleship Airmail Cover," No. 74, Apr. 2003, p. 12.

Chang, Greg, "Potpourri – Experimental Flight Cover," No. 71, July 2002, p. 10-11.

Chang, Greg, "Potpourri – Hawaiian CTO's???" No. 81, Jan. 2016, pp. 13-15.

Chang, Greg, "Potpourri – Lost in Translation," No. 80, Oct. 2004, Inside Back Cover.

Chang, Greg, "Potpourri – Lunar New Year – Year of the Monkey," No. 76, Oct. 2003, p. 12.

Chang Greg, "Potpourri – National Postal Museum Lecture," No. 75, July 2003, pp. 11-12.

Chang, Greg, "USPS Delivery Confirmations," No. 61, Jan. 2000, pp. 6-7.

Chang, Greg, "WESTPEX 2017," No. 85, Jan. 2018, pp. 12-13.

Chang, Greg, "WESTPEX 2018," No. 86, July 2018, pp. 13-14.

Cockburn, Helen, "Princesses of Hawaii," No. 28, July 1982, pp. 13-18.

Coiner, Jerry C., "Book Review: China-Tianjin Postal and Cultural History (1878-1947) by Dr. Michael J. Leyden II," No. 71, July 2002, Inside Back Cover.

Collyer, William M., "Karl Lewis Cover Clearinghouse Project," No. 56, Oct. 1998, pp. 2-3.

Corner, Calla, "The Mails Go Through in Switzerland," (Reprint), No. 16, July 1979, pp. 6-9.

Crampon, Jack, "When the Stamps of the United States Replaced Those of Hawaii," No. 36, July 1984, pp. 1-5.

Crampon, L. J., "Captain Cook's Visits to Hawaii," No. 10, Jan. 1978, pp. 3-10.

Crampon, L. J. and Crampon, William, "Early Listings of Hawaiian Stamps: I. Scott Stamp Catalogue of 1890," No. 29, Oct. 1982, pp. 1-9.

Crampon, L. J. and Crampon, William, "Early Listings of Hawaiian Stamps: II. Scott Stamp Catalogue of 1905," No. 30, Jan. 1983, pp. 1-11.

Crampon, L. J., "Hawaii -- Fiftieth Anniversary of Inter-Island Air Service," No. 21, Oct. 1980, pp. 1-5.

Crampon, L. J., "The Hawaiian Sesquicentennial Issue of 1928," No. 4, July 1976, pp. 1-5.

Crampon, L. J., "The Hawaiian Sesquicentennial Issue of 1928," (Reprint with Color Illustrations), No. 86, July 2018, pp. 18-20.

Crampon, L. J., "New Transpacific Clipper Flight Covers," No. 12, July 1978, pp. 2-6.

Crampon, L. J. and Hogan, Patrick J., "Stamps of Hawaii: The 1c Kamamalu," No. 25, Oct. 1981, pp. 1-10.

Crampon, L. J. and Hogan, Patrick J., "Stamps of Hawaii: The 2c Perforated Kamehameha IV, No. 27, Apr. 1982, pp. 1-11.

Crampon, L. J. and Hogan, Patrick J., "Stamps of Hawaii: The 2c Perforated Kamehameha IV, (Reprint with Added and Color Illustrations), No. 89, Jan. 2020, pp. 15-19.

Crampon, L. J., "Transpacific Airmail and the Planes that Made It Possible," No. 14, Jan. 1979, pp. 3-10.

Crampon, L. J., "The Two-Cent Kalakaua Error," No. 22, Jan. 1981, pp. 12-16.

Crandall, High, "Dishwasher's Heat Cycle Unsticks Stamps," No. 21, Oct. 1980, p. 18.

Crocker, Henry, J., "Hawaiian Numerals," (Reprint), No. 42, Jan. 1986, pp. 11-18.

Cruikshank, Dale P., "Alaska-Hawaii-Russia: The Search Begins," No. 22, Jan. 1981, pp. 2-4.

Cruikshank, Dale P., "A Nineteenth-Century Russian Postal Card to Honolulu," No. 14, Jan. 1979, pp. 13-14.

Culhane, Patrick, "Trail of the Grinnells, [Part 1]," No. 77, Jan. 2004, pp. 2-14.

Culhane, Patrick, "Trail of the Grinnells, Part 2," No. 78, Apr. 2004, pp. 2-13,

DeHay, Raymond M., "German East Africa," No. 48, July 1994, pp. 3-4.

Delaney, Dr. Arthur A., "Pitcairn's Submarine Mail," (Reprint), No. 25, Oct. 1981, p. 12-13.

Detjen, Gustav, Jr., "The Fabulous Ferrary," (Reprint), No. 46, Jan. 1987, pp. 6-7.

Detjen, Gustav, Jr., "First U.S. Postage Stamp Issued July 1, 1847," (Reprint), Vol. 28, July 1982, p. 5.

Detjen, Gustav, Jr., "May 6 - The Birthday of the First Postage Stamp," No. 19, Apr. 1980, pp. 1-2.

Dickinson, Miles, "Collecting Hawaiian Picture Postcards," No. 51, Apr. 1995, pp. 1-4.

Duncan, Don, "An Early Attempt to Speed Transpacific Mail," No. 40, July 1985, pp. 1-6.

Edney, Paul, "Hawaii's Neighbor - Kiritimati," No. 54, Jan. 1996, pp. 1-4.

Edney, Paul, "The Little Guy Triumphs Over His Local Post Office," No. 73, Jan. 2003, p. 8.

Edney, Paul, "Now You See It, Now You Don't!" No. 53, Oct. 1995, pp. 1-4.

Edney, Paul, "Rose is a Rose is a Rose is a Rose." No. 52, July 1995, pp. 21-22.

Elias, Peter, "The Hialeah Forgeries," (Reprint), No. 79, July 2004, pp. 5-6.

Ellott, Gerald J., "Exhibiting at Exhibitions," No. 45, Oct. 1986, pp. 16-17.

Estus, Glenn A., "USPS 1992 Olympic Games Cancellations," No. 55, July 1998, p. 2.

Fadich, Burton E., "Fascination of Discovery – Unreported Hawaiian Town Cancel Surfaces," No. 59, July 1999, pp. 2-3.

Fairchild, Stan, "Stamp Pricing," (Reprint), No. 73, Jan 2003, pp. 2-6.

Farrell, Lloyd, "Unraveling History – The Mysterious USS Shaw Cancels Postmarked 7 December 1941," (Reprint), No. 89, Jan. 2020, pp. 2-9.

Fasi, Frank F. "Opening Speech of the Hawaii State Philatelic Exhibitions: Captain Cook Bicentennial Exhibit," No. 11, Apr. 1978, pp. 10-14.

FDR Philatelic Society, "Collecting Roosevelt Philatelia," (Reprint), No. 18, Jan. 1980, pp. 15-18.

FDR Philatelic Society, "Collecting Roosevelt Philatelia," (Reprint), No. 26, Jan. 1982, pp. 10-14.

Fitchett, Keith, "Fanning Island Banknotes," (Reprint), No. 48, July 1994, p. 2.

Fitzpatrick, Floyd and Loucks, Louis, "Hawaiian Postal History – Old and Unique," No. 50, Jan. 1995, pp. 1-2.

Fleming, Louis B., "The Vatican Express to Expedite Mail," (Reprint), No. 17, Oct. 1979, pp. 8-11.

Flickinger, Lloyd H., "The Earliest United States Post Offices in the Philippines," No. 27, Apr. 1982, pp. 12-15.

Flickinger, Lloyd H., "Flying the Mail: Earliest Dr. Adams' Airmail Pick-ups," No. 24, July 1981, pp. 9-12.

Flickinger, Lloyd H., "German Colony Stamps Used on Guam," No. 36, July 1984, pp. 8-9.

Flickinger, Lloyd H., "Guam Covers Bring High Prices," No. 40, July 1985, pp. 8-9.

Flickinger, Lloyd H., "Guam Prisoner-of-War Cover," No. 30, Jan. 1983, pp. 12-14.

Flickinger, Lloyd H., "Stamps as an Investment," No. 17, Oct. 1979, pp. 4-7.

Flickinger, Lloyd H., "Who Was Lt. Ferdinand Zeppelin?" No. 14, Jan. 1979, p.11.

Fortunato, Tom, "From the 'Top' of the Barrel," (Reprint), No. 70, Apr. 2002, p. 12.

Fortunato, Tom, "Hong Kong's Philatelic Days of Thunder," (Reprint), No. 74, Apr. 2003, p. 2.

Fortunato, Tom, "Secrets of an Autograph Hound," (Reprint), No. 69, Jan. 2002, p. 12.

Fortunato, Tom, "Welcome to the World of Stamp Exhibiting!!" (Reprint), No. 67, July 2001, pp. 2-10.

Gale, Ben, "SESCAL 2018," No. 87, Jan. 2019, p. 5.

Germany, Catherine, "Stamping Out a Masterpiece," No. 16, July 1979, pp. 15-18.

Gibraltar Post Office, Sir Rowland Hill, 1795-1879," (Reprint), No. 16, July 1979, pp. 1-4.

Gill, Charles C., "Hawaiian Army Post Offices, 1942," No. 1, Oct. 1975, pp. 13-16.

Gill, Charles C., "Princess Kinau and Her Family," No. 14, Jan. 1979, pp. 15-18.

Government of Guam, "USPOD Replaces Guam Guard Mail," No. 25, Oct. 1981, p. 18.

Gregory, Fred, "Honolulu Barred Ovals," No. 59, July 1999, pp. 8-10.

Gregory, Fred F. "A Rare Honolulu Cancel on the Australia Mail," No. 51, Apr. 1995, pp. 5-6.

Haines, Frank S., "German Military Canceled Hawaiian Post Card," No. 64, Oct. 2000, pp. 5-6.

The Harper's New Monthly Magazine, "The Dead Letter Office," (Reprint), No. 76, Oct. 2003, pp. 4-7.

Hawaii Post, "Centenary of the Moana Hotel, Waikiki," (Reprint), No. 66, Apr. 2001, p. 11.

Hawaii Post, "Lord Howe Island Courier Post," (Reprint), No. 70, Apr. 2002, pp. 6-7.

Hawaii Post, "Final Hawai'i Post Issues," (Reprint), No. 85, Jan. 2018, pp. 14-15.

Hawaii Post, "Hawai'i Post Recent Releases," (Reprint), No. 71, July 2002, pp. 3-5.

Hawaii Post, "Hawai'i Post Recent Releases," (Reprint), No. 72, Oct. 2002, pp. 16-18.

Hawaii Post, "Hawai'i Post Recent Releases," (Reprint), No. 73, Jan. 2003, pp. 9-12.

Hawaii Post, "Hawai'i Post Recent Releases," (Reprint), No. 74, Apr. 2003, pp. 8-11.

Hawaii Post, "Hawai'i Post Recent Releases," (Reprint), No. 75, July 2003, pp. 8-10.

Hawaii Post, "Hawai'i Post Recent Releases," (Reprint), No. 76, Oct. 2003, pp. 9-11.

Hawaii Post, "Hawai'i Post Recent Releases," (Reprint), No. 77, Jan. 2004, pp. 16-18.

Hawaii Post, "Hawai'i Post Recent Releases," (Reprint), No. 78, Apr. 2004, pp. 15-16.

Hawaii Post, "Hawai'i Post Recent Releases," (Reprint), No. 79, July 2004, pp. 11-12.

Hawaii Post, "Hawai'i Post Release First Issue for 2001," (Reprint), No. 65, Jan. 2001, pp. 10-11.

Hawaii Post, "Hawai'i Post Releases," (Reprint), No. 83, Jan. 2017, pp. 11-15.

Hawaii Post, "New Hawai'i Post Issues, (Reprint), No. 69, Jan. 2002, pp. 4-6.

Hawaii Post, "New Hawai'i Post Issues, (Reprint), No. 70, Apr. 2002, pp. 8-10.

Hawaii Post, "Postage Stamps Issued by Hawai'i Post," (Reprint), No. 63, July 2000, pp. 10-11.

Hawaii Post, "Recent Hawai'i Post Releases," (Reprint), No. 67, July 2001, pp. 12-14.

Hawaii Post, "Second Postage Stamp Set Issued by Hawai'i Post," (Reprint), No. 64, Oct. 2000, pp. 10-11.

Hawaii Post, "Selected Hawai'i Post Releases," (Reprint), No. 81, Jan. 2016, pp. 7-12.

Hawaii Post, "Selected Hawai'i Post Releases," (Reprint), No. 82, July 2016, pp. 12-14.

Hawaii Post, "Selected Stamps from the Hawai'i Post," (Reprint), No. 80, Oct. 2004, pp. 9-12.

Hawaiian Philatelic Society, "Book Review, 'Lest We Forget: When Time Stood Still," No. 87, Jan. 2019, pp. 12-13.

Hawaiian Philatelic Society, "Funny, I Don't Quite Remember It This Way....: Current Advertising Information in 1893," (Reprint), No. 51, Apr. 1995, p. 10.

Hawaiian Philatelic Society, "Hawaiian Philatelic Society New Website," No. 87, Jan. 2019, pp. 7-8.

Hawaiian Philatelic Society, "Opening of the Hawaii State Philatelic Exhibitions Captain Cook Bicentennial Exhibit," (Reprint), No. 60, Oct. 1999, pp. 7-9.

Hawaiian Philatelic Society, "Replica of the H.M.S. Endeavour Covers," (Reprint), No. 87, Jan. 2019, pp. 2-3.

Hawaiian Philatelic Society, "The Wonders of the Sea Stamps," No. 49, Oct. 1994, pp. 1-2

Hill, Russell O., "The Revenue Stamps of the Kahului Railroad Company," No. 23, Apr. 1981, pp. 1-5.

Hogan, Col. Pat, "A Brief History of the Stamps of Hawaii," No. 7, Apr. 1977, pp. 1-10.

Hogan, Col. Pat, "The First Issues of Hawaii (Scott No. 1-26)," No. 22, Jan. 1981, pp. 6-9.

Hogan, Col. Pat, "The Hawaii Bisects," No. 21, Oct. 1980, pp. 7-8.

Hogan, Col. Pat, "Hawaiian Philatelic Society Expertizing Committee," No. 18, Jan. 1980, pp. 12-14.

Hogan, Col. Pat, "Official First Days and Last Days of Hawaiian Postal History," No. 15, Apr. 1979, pp. 1-2.

Hogan, Col. Pat, "An Update: Results of a Study of the 6c and 10c Hawaii Provisional Government Overprint 'Color' Errors of 1893," No. 13, Oct. 1978, pp. 2-3.

Hogan, Col. Pat, "Hawaii Color Errors of 1893," (3rd Update), No. 33, Oct. 1983, p. 22.

Hogan, Col. Pat, "Hawaii Color Errors of 1893," (4th Update), No.35, Apr. 1984, p. 16.

Hogan, Col. Pat, "Results of a Study of the 6c and 10c Hawaii Provisional Government Overprint 'Color' Errors of 1893," (2<sup>nd</sup> Update), No. 29, Oct. 1982, pp. 16-17.

Hogan, Col. Pat, "Varieties in the Numeral Stamps of Hawaii," No. 34, Jan. 1984, pp. 1-3.

Hoke, Kay and Power, Richard W., "The Thrill of Discovery – A New Hawaiian Town Cancel," No. 49, Oct. 1994, p. 19.

Hoke, Kay H., "Chinese New Year Cachets by Clarence Lee," No. 70, Apr. 2002, Inside Back Cover.

Hoke, Kay H., "The Thrill of Discovery," No. 54, Jan. 1996, pp. 5-6.

Honolulu Advertiser, "Hawaii Sesquicentennial Issue – August 13, 1928," (Reprint) No. 42, Jan. 1986, pp.1-2.

Honolulu Magazine, "The 5-Gallon, Floating Mailbox," (Reprint), No. 45, Oct. 1986, pp. 11-12.

Honolulu Star Bulletin, "Issuance of the New Hawaii Territory Commemorative Stamp," (Reprint), No. 41, Oct. 1985, pp. 1-3.

Honolulu Star Bulletin, "Seek Hawaii Stamps for Public Display," (Reprint), No. 34, Jan. 1984, pp. 16-18.

Howard, Ginny Munn, "Deltiology, Anyone?" No. 7, Apr. 1977, pp. 18-22.

Howard, Ginny Munn, "Let's Tackle a New Topical," (Reprint), No. 5, Oct. 1976, pp. 12-18.

Houston, Victor S. K., "The Hawaiian Flag," No. 36, July 1984, pp. 16-18.

Humble, Jonathan, "A Study of Counterfeit Hawaiian Postal Cards," No. 83, Jan. 2017, pp. 2-6.

Kainz, Christine, "Laurenz Koschier and the Concept of the Stamp," (Reprint), No. 20, July 1980, pp. 15-17.

Kapner, Don J., "First Day Cover Reminiscences," (Reprint), No. 27, Apr. 1982, p. 16-18.

Kay, Phil, "Postal History," (Reprint), No. 26, Jan. 1982, pp. 16-18.

Kay, Phil, "Stampless Hawaii Folded Letter," No. 34, Jan. 1984, pp. 4-5.

Kerr, James A. and Louis Loucks, "Supporting Your Local Dealers – Who is Where in Hawaii?" No. 52, July 1995, pp. 19-20.

King, Stephanie, "Philately and the New Zealand Post Office – Some Historical Highlights," No. 40, July 1985, p. 16-18.

Klug, Janet, "From the 'Abode of Love,' (Reprint), No. 56, Oct. 1998, p. 7.

Lang-Valchs, Gerhard, "Early Hawaiian Forgeries: The Supposed Scott Fake-strip Tracing Spanish Forger's Footprints," No. 86, July 2018, pp. 2-11.

Langworth, Richard M., "The Wallpaper Index," No. 22, Jan. 1981, p. 10.

Lee, J., "Chinese New Year Stamp," No. 79, July 2004, pp. 2-4.

Lee, J., "Galapagos Barrel Mail," No. 85, Jan. 2018, pp. 2-3.

Lee, J., "Hawaii QSL Postcards," No. 86, July 2018, pp.16-17.

Lee, J., "The 'Iolani Palace," No. 84, July 2017, pp. 2-3.

Lee, J., "Phantom Hawaiian Stamps," No. 83, Jan.2017, pp. 8-9.

Lee, J., "The U.S.S. Honolulu (CL-48)," No. 87, Jan. 2019, pp. 15-16.

Lee, J., "Visit to the National Postal Museum," No. 81, Jan. 2016, pp. 2-5.

Lee, Jeff, "Maui and the Fish," (Reprint), No. 89, Jan. 2020, pp.13-14.

Lichtenstein, Julius, "Edmond W. Holdsworth – Designer of the Hawaiian Pictorial Issues 1894 to 1899," No. 64, Oct. 2000, pp. 2-4.

Lichtenstein, Julius, "A 'Missionary' Cover from 1852," No. 51, Apr. 1995, p. 7.

Loucks, Louis, "A 1925 Trans-Pacific Flight Cover," No. 52, July 1995, pp. 1-5.

Loucks, Louis D., Ed., "Hawaii Town Cancel Forum," No. 50, Jan. 1995, pp. 11-12.

Loucks, Louis D., Ed., "Hawaii Town Cancel Forum," No. 51, Apr. 1995, p. 9.

Loucks, Louis D., Ed., "Hawaii Town Cancel Forum," No. 52, Jul. 1995, pp. 6-18.

Loucks, Louis D., Ed., "Hawaii Town Cancel Forum," No. 53, Oct. 1995, pp. 5-13.

Loucks, Louis D., Ed., "Hawaiian Collectors Forum," No. 49, Oct. 1994, pp. 5-6.

Loucks, Louis D., Ed., "Hawaiian Town Cancel Forum," No. 48, July 1994, pp. 11-12.

Loucks, Louis D., Ed., "Post Offices and Cancellations of the Kingdom of Hawaii (1851-1893) Provisional Government (1893-1895) and the Republic of Hawaii (1895-1898)," No. 49, Oct. 1994, pp. 7-14.

Lyman, Henry, "Ultramar' Overprint Hawaiian 1899 Issue," No. 61, Jan. 2000, pp. 5.

Mahoney, John M., "San Francisco Post Office Markings on Mail from Hawaii," No. 31, Apr. 1983, pp. 1-24.

Manhoff, Mary A., "The Pleasures of Precancels," No. 24, July 1981, pp. 16-17.

Maurer, Walter H., "The Origin of the Word 'Philately'," No. 1, Oct. 1975, pp. 3-4.

McNamee, David, "Treasure in Silicon Valley," No. 80, Oct. 2004, pp. 2-3.

Medcalf, Don and Samantha D'Ambrosio, "King Kalakaua – The Extraordinary Monarch Who Brought Hawaii into the 19<sup>th</sup> Century," No. 54, Jan. 1996, pp. 7-9.

Miller, Harry, "The Father of the Three-Cent Stamp," (Reprint), No. 28, July 1982, pp. 6-7.

Miyamoto, Craig, "The Pineapple Post," (Reprint), No. 76, Oct. 2003, pp. 2-3.

Murphy, R. T. "Papal Cancellation from Agana, Guam," (Reprint), No. 25, Oct. 1981, p. 11.

National Postal Museum of Canada, "Benjamin Franklin, Our First Deputy Postmaster General," (Reprint), No. 13, Oct. 1978, pp. 14-15.

National Postal Museum of Canada, "Canada's First Postage Stamp," (Reprint), No. 12, July 1978, p. 1.

National Postal Museum of Canada, "Clay Tablets," (Reprint), No. 22, Jan. 1981, p. 1.

National Postal Museum of Canada, "First Official Mail from Quebec to Halifax," (Reprint), No. 16, July 1979, pp. 11-12.

National Postal Museum of Canada, "Mail Packet Ship." (Reprint), No. 12, July 1978, pp. 17-18.

National Postal Museum of Canada, "Marine Mail Officer," (Reprint), No. 21, Oct. 1980, pp. 14-15.

New Zealand Post, "Niuafo'ou - Flight of the Fish," (Reprint), No. 69, Jan. 2002, p. 7.

Not Attributed, "An Act to Create and Regulate a Post Office in Honolulu," (Reprint), No. 39, Apr. 1985, pp. 10-12.

Not Attributed, "Another First Day of Issue -- in 1972," No. 11, Apr. 1978, p. 19.

Not Attributed, "Benjamin, Sarpy and Jeffryes, Notorious Forgers, Convicted (14<sup>th</sup> March, 1892)" (Reprint), No. 30, Jan. 1983, pp. 16-18.

Not Attributed, "Boy Scout Merit Badge Requirements for Stamp Collecting," No. 69, Jan. 2002, pp. 2-3.

Not Attributed, "Early British Air Mail," No. 46, Jan. 1987, pp. 15-16.

Not Attributed, "Early Stamps of Nauru," No. 42, Jan. 1986, p. 3.

Not Attributed, "The 'Europa' Issues," No. 16, July 1979, p. 5.

Not Attributed, "Father of the Universal Postal Union," No. 29, Oct. 1982, p. 15.

Not Attributed, "The Greater East Asia War," No. 87, Jan. 2019, p. 14.

Not Attributed, "Great Men of the Stamp World," No. 13, Oct. 1978, pp. 8-10.

Not Attributed, "To Hawaii Specialists – Your Help is Requested!" No. 24, July 1981, pp. 6-8.

Not Attributed, "Hawaiian Philatelic Society Library," No. 56, Oct. 1998, pp. 4-6.

Not Attributed, "Hawaiian Philatelic Society to Produce Official State of Hawaii Captain Cook First Day Cover," No. 10. Jan. 1978, pp. 18-19.

Not Attributed, "Hawaiian Stamps That Are Worth Fortunes," (Reprint), No. 38, Jan. 1985, pp. 14-18.

Not Attributed, "H.P.S. Experiences Phenomenal Growth," No. 11, Apr. 1978, pp. 21-22.

Not. Attributed, "In Memory of Sun Yat-sen," (Reprint), No. 66, Apr. 2001, pp. 8-9.

Not Attributed, "In 1864, Confusion Reigned at the Honolulu Post Office," No. 15, Apr. 1979, p. 18.

Not Attributed, "An Interesting First Day Cover from Hawaii on It's Statehood Day, August 21, 1959," No. 36, July 1984, pp. 6-7.

Not Attributed, "International Participation in HAPEX-78," No. 10, Jan. 1978, pp. 15-16.

Not. Attributed, "Letters from the Past," No. 43, Apr. 1986, p. 16.

Not. Attributed, "Life of a King," No. 21, Oct. 1980, p. 6.

Not Attributed, "Long Campaign Results in Cook Stamp," No. 10, Jan. 1978, pp. 21-22.

Not Attributed, "Missionary Influence on Hawaiian Postal History," No. 24, July 1981, pp. 1-2.

Not Attributed, "A Most Welcome Commentary," No. 24, July 1981, pp. 13-14.

Not Attributed, "Niuafo'ou Mysterious Marine Creatures – Cephalopods," (Reprint), No. 74, Apr. 2003, p. 7.

Not Attributed, "Pitcairn Island," No. 32, July 1983, pp. 12-13.

Not Attributed, "Po'oleka O Hawaii Index of Articles," No. 55, July 1998, pp. 6-10.

Not Attributed, "The Pony Express Rides Again - and Wins!" No. 13, Oct. 1978, p. 6.

Not Attributed, "Postage-Stamps," (1864 Article), No. 13, Oct. 1978, p. 7.

Not Attributed, "Postal Services in Barbados," No. 21, Oct. 1980, p. 9.

Not Attributed, "A Proposed Pineapple Stamp," No. 38, Jan. 1985, p. 18.

Not Attributed, "Some Interesting Facts About First Day Cover Collecting," (Reprint), No. 38, Jan. 1985, pp. 10-11.

Not Attributed, "Thumbnail Sketches of Hawaii's Kings and Queens," No. 19, Apr. 1980, pp. 14-18.

Not Attributed, "Two-Cent Stamps Bring Male Collector Record \$440,000," (Reprint), No. 24, July 1981, p. 18.

Not Attributed, "The United States Aerogramme," No. 29, Oct. 1982, p. 18.

Not Attributed, "Vanuatu Pacific Volcano Stamps," No. 62, Apr. 2000, pp. 11-12.

Not Attributed, "Volcano House Cover," No. 57, Jan. 1999, p. 12.

Not Attributed, "The Wedding of the Prince of Wales and the Lady Diana Spencer," No. 24, July 1981, p. 15.

Not Attributed, "What Makes a Stamp Rare," (Reprint), No.37, Oct. 1984, pp. 16-18.

Not Attributed, "Word from the Gibraltar Post Office Bureau," (Reprint), No. 13, Oct. 1978, pp. 4-5.

Not Attributed, "1870 Postal Convention Between the United States of America and the Kingdom of Hawaii," (Reprint), No. 58, Apr. 1999, pp. 7-8.

Not Attributed, "1884 Postal Stationary Envelope – USPS15/Scott U9," No. 32, July 1983, pp. 14-15.

Nugent, John T., "First Day of Issue in Korea," (Reprint), No. 5, Oct. 1976, pp. 20-21.

Nugent, John T., "HAPEX-78 to Provide 'Hot Time' in Mid-Winter," No. 10, Jan. 1978, p. 12-14.

Nugent, John T., "The Hawaii Postal Museum," No. 5, Oct. 1976, pp. 9-11.

Nugent, John T., "Some Observations on a 'Stampless' Cover," No. 12, July 1978, pp. 12-16.

Osborne, C. E. "Guam Guard Mail," (Reprint), No. 84, July 2017, pp. 9-12.

Orenstein, Otto, "The Dual Cancellations of Captain Cook, Kona, Hawaii," No. 11, Apr. 1978, p. 18.

Orenstein, Otto, "The Golden (Chrysanthemum) Jubilee," No. 13, Oct. 1978, pp. 11-12.

Orenstein, Otto, "Heart (Break) Mountain," No. 16, July 1979, p. 14.

Ostheimer III, Alfred J., "Hawaii - The Provisional Government Overprints," No. 18, Jan. 1980, pp. 1-5.

Ostheimer III, Alfred J., "Hawaii – The Provisional Government Overprints," (Reprint with Color), No. 87, Jan. 2019, pp. 9-11.

Ostheimer III, Alfred J. & Thurston Twigg-Smith, "The Typeset Stamps of Hawaii," No. 5, Oct. 1976, pp. 4-7.

Pacific Commercial Advertiser, "Foreign Office Postage Stamp and Customs Revenue Stamp," (Reprint), No. 46, Jan. 1987, p. 14.

Pacific Commercial Advertiser, "Old Postage Usages: England's Mail Services Sixty Years Ago," No. 46, Jan. 1987, pp. 11-13.

Petrosyan, Gavriil, "Soviet Stamp Collectors and Their Organizations," (Reprint), No. 19, Apr. 1980, pp. 10-13.

The Philatelic Bulletin of New Zealand, "New Zealand Post in Antarctica," No. 28, July 1982, pp. 8-10.

Philatelic Center of French Polynesia, "The Papeete – San Francisco Trading Schooner Link," (Reprint), No. 65, Jan. 2001, p. 4.

Philatelic Center of French Polynesia, "Rare Fishes of French Polynesia," (Reprint), No. 60, Oct. 1999, pp. 11-12.

The Philatelic Foundation, Expert Committee, "Reperforation" [Part One], (Reprint), No. 48, July 1994, pp. 5-10.

The Philatelic Foundation, Expert Committee, "Reperforation – Part Two," (Reprint), No. 49, Oct. 1994, pp. 15-18.

Pompey, Sherman Lee, "Canton Island's First FAM 19 Flights," No. 17 Oct. 1979, pp. 1-3.

Pompey, Sherman Lee, "Early Mail and Mail Possibilities – Fanning Island to Hawaii," No. 46, Jan. 1987, pp. 17-19.

Pompey, Sherman Lee, "The Express Companies in Hawaii," No. 15, Apr. 1979, pp. 3-12.

Pompey, Sherman Lee, "Fanning Island Picture Post Cards," No. 19, Apr. 1980, pp. 6-7.

Pompey, Sherman Lee, "The First 'China Clipper' Flight," No. 18, Jan. 1980, pp. 6-8.

Pompey, Sherman Lee, "Hoomalimali," No. 7, Apr. 1977, pp. 13-15.

Pompey, Sherman Lee, "Recent Fanning Island Postal History," No. 21, Oct. 1980, pp. 10-13.

Pompey, Sherman Lee, "Washington Island Has a Post Office," No. 14, Jan. 1979, p. 12.

Pompey, Sherman Lee, "Why Fanning Island Never Had Stamps," No. 22, Jan. 1981, p. 5.

Post Fiji Philatelic Bulletin, "Fiji's Extinct Megafauna," (Reprint), No. 87, Jan. 2019, pp. 18-19.

Post Fiji Philatelic Bureau, "Fijian Triggerfish," (Reprint), No. 83, Jan. 2017, pp. 16-18.

Post Fiji Philatelic Bureau, "Fiji Maritime Past and Present," (Reprint), No. 58, Apr. 1999, pp. 12-14.

Post Fiji Philatelic Bureau, "Fiji Millennium Stamps," (Reprint), No. 61, Jan. 2000, pp. 9-11.

Post Fiji Philatelic Bureau, "Fiji's Tuna Today and for the Future," (Reprint) No. 79, July 2004, pp. 9-10.

Post Fiji Philatelic Bureau, "Traditional Fijian Chief's Costumes," (Reprint), No. 57, Jan. 1999, pp. 14-15.

Pushkin, Alexander S., "The Postmaster," (Reprint), No. 39, Apr. 1985, pp. 7-9.

Richards, Charles Foster, "Bisected Two Cent Hawaiian Stamps Used as One Cent," (Reprint), No. 45, Oct. 1986, p. 13.

Richards, Charles Foster, "Hawaii's 'Provisional Govt. 1893' Surcharge," (Reprint), No. 44, July 1986, pp. 1-16.

Richards, Charles Foster, "A Peculiar Transaction in Hawaiian Stamps," (Reprint), No. 43, Apr. 1986, pp. 2-7.

Ridgely, A. N., "A Philatelic Rip Van Winkle," (Reprint), No. 45, Oct. 1986, p. 15.

Rozycki, Tony, "Who's Who & What's What on Some Hawaiian Postage Stamps," No. 82, July 2016, pp. 2-10.

Russell, Ronald A., "Hokule'a' Completes Voyage to Tahiti," No. 4, July 1976, pp. 7-8.

San Jose Stamp Club Newsletter, "Herman Melville," (Reprint), No. 84, July 2017, pp. 13-15.

Sauer, Jim, "Cover of the Month," (Reprint), No. 71, July 2002, p. 2.

Schulsinger, Michael, "Republic of Palau Initiates Postal Operations," No. 32, July 1983, p. 18.

Schwalm, Albert J., "Another Nineteenth-Century Postal Card to Honolulu," No. 19, Apr. 1980, pp. 3-5.

Schwalm, Albert J., "Earliest Known Usages of Hawaiian Stamped Envelopes," No. 29, Oct. 1982, pp. 10-14.

Schwalm, Albert J., "Hawaii's Masonic Kings," No. 15, Apr. 1979, pp. 15-17.

Schwalm, Albert J., "Hawaiian Envelope Thicknesses," No. 32, July 1983, pp. 17.

Schwalm, Albert J., "The Order for Hawaiian Postal Paper of June 30, 1883," No. 37, Oct. 1984, pp. 1-8.

Schwalm, Albert J., "The Order for Stamped Envelopes of September 6, 1883," No. 39, Apr. 1985, pp. 1-6.

Schwalm, Albert J., "The Postal Stationary of Hawaii Under U.S. Administration," No. 33, Oct. 1983, pp. 1-21.

Schwalm, Albert J., "Preventive Measures for Moisture Damage," No. 20, July 1980, pp. 13-14.

Schwalm, Albert J., "Shipping Data on Hawaii's Envelopes," No. 40, July 1985, pp. 10-15.

Schwalm, Albert J., "The Two Cent Lithograph Hawaiian Postal Card," No. 1, Oct. 1975, pp. 5-6.

Searles, Jack, "His Reputation Survives Him! (W. A. 'Bully' Hayes)," (Reprint), No. 66, Apr. 2001, pp. 2-3.

Searles, Jack, "Luxury of Travel (Islands of the South Atlantic)," (Reprint), No. 74, Apr. 2003, pp. 3-4.

Shaffer, James, "Honolulu Cancellations, 1900-1959," No. 20, July 1980, pp. 1-12.

Sharbaugh, A. Harry, "Hawaii's White Elephants: Those 6c, 12c and 18c Stamps," No. 32, July 1983, pp. 1-11.

Sharbaugh, A. Harry, "A Study of 1867-1870 Hawaiian Steam Service Covers," No. 26, Jan. 1982, pp. 1-9.

Sharbaugh, A. Harry, "1867-1870 Hawaiian Steam Service Covers – Part II," No. 35, Apr. 1984, pp. 1-14.

Sillivan, Arlete, "Some Notes on Stamp and Cover Preservation," (Reprint), No. 66, Apr. 2001, pp. 4-7.

Simek, Jim, "When You Run Out of Stamps....," No. 50, Jan. 1995, pp. 3-10.

Sjoby, Jan, "Sweden's Backwoods Mailmen Carry On," (Reprint), No. 12, July 1978, pp. 8-11.

Southard, R. K. "Hawaii Town Cancels," Supplement, Summer 1979, pp. 1-22.

Southard, Ronald, "Just 25 Years Ago," No. 4, July 1976, pp. 9-11.

Stanley Gibbons, Inc., "Hawaiian Issue of 1928," (Reprint), No. 43, Apr. 1986, pp. 12-13.

Startup, R. M., Editor, "Mount Cook Airlines," (Reprint), No. 23, Apr. 1981, pp. 7-9.

Spira, Harry, "Climate and Stamp Care," (Reprint), No. 23, Apr. 1981, pp. 13-18.

Stitt, Blair M., "The Northwest Scientific Expedition Issue, China #307-310," No. 25, Oct. 1981, pp. 14-17.

Stoermer, Walter, "Jersey and Guernsey," No. 4, July 1976, p. 12.

Tahiti Post, 'Tahitian Greeting Stamps," (Reprint), No. 71, July 2002, p. 9.

Taylor, Reg, "When the 'Oriana' Called At the Solomon Islands," No. 45, Oct. 1986, p.14.

Thomson, Gary, "Perot: The Stamp of a Man," (Reprint), No. 18, Jan. 1980, pp. 9-10.

Thrum, Thom. G., "A Timely Stamp Rescue," (Reprint), No. 22, Jan. 1981, p. 11.

Troutman, Scott, "Scott's Eye Test," (Reprint), No. 71, July 2002, pp. 6-7.

Tupper, Ed, "Coil Stamps with Plate Numbers," No. 46, Jan. 1987, p. 13.

Turechek, Steven, "Pan Am's Clippers," (Reprint), No. 56, Oct. 1998, pp. 9-12.

Unicover, "Marshall Islands Folktales," (Reprint), No. 75, July 2003, pp. 4-5.

Unicover., "Marshall Islands - Pacific Reef Fish," (Reprint), No. 80, Oct. 2004, pp. 5-6.

Unicover, "Marshall Islands -- Tropical Flowers of the Pacific," (Reprint), No. 59, July 1999, p. 12.

United States Postal Service, "Chinese New Year Commemorated by U.S. Postal Service," (Reprint), No. 65, Jan. 2001, pp. 2-3.

United States Postal Service, "Pacific Reef Stamps," (Reprint), No. 77, Jan. 2004, pp. 20-21.

United States Postal Service, "U.S. Postal Service Hawai'i Related Issues for 2002," (Reprint), No. 69, Jan. 2002, pp. 9-11.

Uota, Jeremy, "The Sayama Cachet Study," No. 85, Jan. 2018, pp. 5-7.

Voyce, A. H., "Postcards," (Reprint), No. 17, Oct. 1979, pp. 12-18.

Waggoner, Bill, "Early Safeguards to Prevent Counterfeiting of Early U.S. Stamps," (Reprint), No. 55, July 1998, pp. 3-5.

Weavers, Alec, "Notes on Early English Handstamps," No. 43, Apr. 1986, pp. 14-15.

Weiss, Jeffrey K., "The Grinnell Hawaiian Missionary Stamps – An Expertizing Exercise," No. 72, Oct. 2002, pp. 2-14.

Wester, Joseph G., "Kamehameha III Issues of Hawaii," (Reprint), No. 57, Jan. 1999, pp. 6-10.

Winick, Les, "Winick Snippets," (Reprint), No. 65, Jan. 2001, pp. 5-6.

Winick, Les, "Winick Snippets," (Reprint), No. 66, Apr. 2001, p.12.

Yakuma, Wayne, "Triple First Day Covers," No. 50, Jan. 1995, pp. 13-15.